SAPOE Rep’s report for June 6th 2013

Snowsport  Scotland, Coaching Committee  
 J Hall standing in for Willie White at Caledonia House, Edinburgh on May 15th
Report

Focus of the meeting was ASL award, several tutors were present to contribute to a review of the award and its content.

To summarise:

The general consensus was that the award is well established, serves a useful purpose and as it is not broke does not require any major fixing.

There was much discussion about timeing/content and it was agreed that the course would involve 36 hours on snow, maximum of 3 hours "theory " in the evenings and that the place for pre course learning would be looked at to reduce time pressure on the course. 12 courses ran this year, 8 of these abroad.

Efforts would be made through the SAPOE rep and Drew Michie to contact the english advisers panel to work towards a better understanding/recognition of the award south of the border (where the standard course is ski course organiser)

I raised the topic of the recent email to ASLs  from SSS towards the end of the meeting, stating that the interpretation of leading in France contained in the letter would make it very difficult if not impossible to visit France in the manner we are accustomed to. ( the email states "there is no separation between instructor/coach/leader in France" and in the next paragraph makes some detailed and very restrictive comments about leading in France!)

I will attempt to summarise the discussions:

The recent arrest in France was in a British ski school attempting to employ level 2 BASI staff  ( ie not level 4 as required in a regulated profession in France.) Therefor no direct implication for ASLs. 

Ski instruction is a regulated profession in France but teachers in France enjoy a special status in being exempt from this regulation. As teachers they are already working in a regulated profession.

Teachers in France appear to be able to recruit other staff to assist them with their teaching and leading of skiing.

ASLs who are teachers  enjoy similar status in France and it can be argued that ASLs who do not hold a teaching registration can also work on this basis in that they are supporting teachers. 

Neil MacGrain (SSS) could only say that they had received legal advice, he was not able to say who had supplied this legal advice and it was suggested that it was basically stemming from BASI/English sources rather than French ski schools or legal establishments in the UK. (hence the decision to try to liase with the English OE advisers panel.) SSS have already advised one Borders ASL holder who is not teacher that he would not be able to lead groups in France. Scottish Borders Groups have used non teacher ASLs to support school trips for many years.
There has been no history of ASLs being arrested in France and plenty of evidence of cooperative working with visiting ASLs (French ski schools must have realised that we are bringing them significant amounts of work over the years.) 
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